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August 24, 2025 
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      To report sexual misconduct on the part of a priest, deacon, or individual representing the Diocese of Crookston, its  
      parishes, or its schools, call your local law enforcement, then contact the diocesan Victim Assistance Coordinator at  
      218-281-7895.  Help is available 24-hours a day and all calls are confidential. 

 

As the last chapter of the summer of 2025 is about to be written for us that live in Northern Minnesota.  Consider reflecting on 
how God’s hand was present in each of your joys and the sorrows of this summer.  He is always present in life experiences, 
whether we recognize Him or not… God is there.  Going forward into September, consider being aware of God’s presence 
throughout each event of your day.  Every day is different to some degree, speak with God asking for His guidance to navigate 
the day.  He desires to be active in each of our lives, but He needs to be invited.  God doesn’t force himself onto you, rather we 
awaits our invitation. 
   

We hear in todays first reading from Sirach, “Humble yourself the more, the greater you are, and you will find favor with God.” 
 

How do you humble yourself?  By asking God to lead you throughout your day.  By getting out of His way, you are humbling 
yourself from thoughts such as, “I’ve got this!” or “The only way to get things done is to do it myself.”  Beginning a task with 
the sentiment of projecting me, myself, and I as the only solution lacks humility.  The gospel reading continues to expand on 
the lesson being humble. 
 

The joy resulting from being humble and surrendering your will, is that you will find favor with God.  Who wouldn’t want to 
find favor with God so He can pour out His graces on you?  I know of a person that rejects these graces more often than he 
cares to admit.  That’s me.  Yes, I am caught up in the cliches written earlier in this reflection… “I’ve got this!” or “The only way 
to get things done is to do it myself.”   Why do I reject being humble?  Why do I decide to leave God out of my daily activities?  
Simply put… it’s “pride”, that deadly sin.  Each day I begin with prayer and meditation, yet still, I prefer “pride” over inviting 
God into my daily activities.  I don’t have a silver bullet to overcome my lack of humility, other than to continue the journey 
making small changes every day, by surrendering my will, to grow closer to God.  
  

At the beginning of this reflection, I mentioned that the month of August will be finished in a blink of the eye, for us to step 
into the month of September.  Consider joining me to invite God into daily activities, surrender my will to God’s will.  Our 
earthly journey is short, finishing in a blink of the eye.  Let’s allow God to be God and we to be His children.  
 

Peace Deacon Gary Hager 

The Holy Father’s Prayer Intentions of the Month 

For mutual coexistence 
Let us pray that societies where coexistence seems more difficult might not succumb to  

the temptation of confrontation for ethnic, political, religious, or ideological reasons.  

“Rather, when you hold a banquet, invite the poor, the crippled, the lame, the blind; blessed indeed will you be  
because of their inability to repay you."    Luke 14:13-14 
One of the main principles of living a stewardship lifestyle is to give without expecting anything in return. This is  
difficult for some to comprehend in our “consumerist” culture that we live in. This is even difficult for many parish  
communities that have become heavily dependent on parish fundraising events to support the mission and ministry of 
their local parish. Generally speaking, at a parish fundraiser, you pay money and receive something in return, it’s just a 
financial transaction. This is opposed to our parish offertory at Holy Mass, where you unite your sacrifice with Jesus’, 
renewing our covenant relationship with Him. 

Holy Rosary Mass Schedule 

Pastor: Father Nate Brunn 
Deacon: Deacon Gary Hager 
School Principal: Cathy Larson 
School Office Manager: Beth Gilbert 
Parish Administrator: John Wilke 
Parish Receptionists: Nate Flugel & Mary Anderson 
Stewardship & Development: Jamie McDougall 
Director of Music & Liturgy: Abby Berg 
Coord of Family Catechesis: Kathy Olson 
Coord of Youth Evangelization and Discipleship: 
             ↑↑↑  Could be you!  ↑↑↑ 
Coord of Adult Catechesis: Jamie McDougall 
Director of Maintenance: Charles Vareberg 

 

Trustees: Debbie Carlson, Tom Lundberg 

Finance Council: Tom Lundberg, Ed Geffre, Lori Lehmann, Rob Woytassek 

Pastoral Council: Jen Wilke, Steve Carlson, Debbie Carlson, Laverne Moltzan, 

Eileen Mooney, Bienvenida Grimsley, Mike Sidders, Ava Klemm, Sabrina Johnson 

School Council: Amber Blair, Lori Guenther, Bill Wilke, Katie Watland,  

Aron Badurek, Tony Schmitz, Tess Kalberer, Susan Deraney, Abby Becker 

Parish Staff Trustees and Councils 

 

Evan Olsen,  Gail Welter, Dean Hendrickson and Adolph Kukowski 
 

When adding someone to the prayer list, please ask for their permission to do so and then contact the parish office. Names are left on the prayer list for four weeks. 

Please Remember Those Who Have Asked For Our Prayers 

Excerpts taken from Bishop Cozzens's released statement on 8/27/2025. 
 

“Brothers and Sisters in Christ, my heart was filled with grief and shock to hear this morning of the shooting during Mass at 
Annunciation School in south Minneapolis. My thoughts and prayers went immediately to the parents who lost children, and 
to the many children, families, and staff who have been deeply traumatized. This kind of violence is far too common in our   
society. We are devastated when it strikes so close to home. Jesus Christ in His Cross is the great healer. He shows us how   
violence can lead to love. Let us pray and work so that this transformation of love which flows from his heart on the Cross may 
flow through us and bring healing to our society. We will pray for an end to this violence in our world. I ask all the faithful to 
pray the Rosary for those who have died, those who are traumatized, and for the healing of our world.” 

 

Visit https://crookston.org/statements to read the entire statement. 

 

Monday: No Mass    Tuesday: 8:30 am    Wednesday: 9:00 am    Thursday: 6:00 pm    Friday: 8:30 am 
 

Saturday: 5:00 pm    Sunday: 9:00 am/11:00 am 



News & Events Schedules and Meetings  

Liturgical        
Ministries 

Sep 06 - Sat. 

5:00 PM 

Sep 07 - Sun. 

 9:00 AM 

Sep 07 - Sun. 

 11:00 AM 

Eucharistic Minister Lora Buntje 
Bob Heimark  

Laverne Bourdeau 
Bryan Malone  

Julie Larson 
Mary Ann Nelmark  

Eucharistic Minister             
(Clean vessels) 

Amber Blair 
Tom Holweger  

Carol Foltz 
Mary Schutz  

Thomas Leach 
Mary Jo Noia  

Minister of the  
Precious Blood 

Matt Brenk 
Mary Brenk 
Ed Geffre 
Tricia Geffre 
Josh Hramec  

Mary Anderson 
Barbara Birznieks 
Pius Lacher 
Susan Lacher 
Trish Thorson  

Vanessa Collmann 
Shirley Eidenschink 
Jerry Matter 
Nancy Matter 
John Schafer  

Lector 1 -  
Book of Gospels 

Tricia Geffre  Ben Wilke  Annalee Kologi  

Lector 2 -  
Prayer of the Faithful 

Lisa Jasken  Jen Wilke  Lance Collmann  

Altar Servers 
Daniel Grimsley 

Joshua Stone  

Sophie Francis 

Amber Kallstrom  

Jack Collmann 

Leah Collmann  

Cantor Joy Stone  Jamie McDougall  Jamie McDougall  

Accompanist Kate Campos  Heather Trowbridge  Heather Trowbridge  

Media Minister Tami Heimark  Abby Leach  NOT FILLED  

Sacristan James Utecht  Donna Martin  NOT FILLED  

Greeter / Usher 

Rick McDougall 

Val Ringwelski 

NOT FILLED 

NOT FILLED  

Steven Carlson 

John Wilke 

NOT FILLED 

NOT FILLED  

Warren LaVoi 

Nicholas Noia 

NOT FILLED 

NOT FILLED  

Stewardship 
     

 Last Week:                     $ 16,352.64 

    This Fiscal Year to Date:     $ 128,669.50 

   Mass Attendance  

Saturday 5 PM:  257 

Sunday 9 AM:  312 

Sunday 11 AM:  337 

Monday Sep 1 - Parish Office Closed  

 No Labor Day Mass  

Tuesday Sep 2  

 First Day of School!  

8:00 AM Rosary Church 

8:30 AM Mass +Kay Eidenschink Church 

9:00 AM-6:00 PM Adoration Chapel 

9:30 AM Bible Study Group Fatima Room 

Noon OA Group Fatima Room 

5:00 PM Woman's Cursillo Group Living Room 

7:30 PM Exodus 90 Group Living Room 

Wednesday Sep 3  

8:00 AM Rosary Church 

9:00 AM Mass +Matlyn Tschider Church 

9:00 AM Quilt Group Living Room 

9:30 AM Coffee Group Lourdes 

5:00 PM Catechist Meeting Living Room 

6:00 PM Feeding the Faith Parish Center 

6:30 PM Gr 9-10 Parent & Youth Meeting Church 

7:15 PM Gr 11 Parent & Youth Meeting Church 

Thursday Sep 4  

Noon Al Anon Fatima 

5:00 PM Men’s Cursillo Group Fatima 

6:00 PM Mass +Matlyn Tschider Church 

7:00 PM The Chosen Viewing Group S5 Fatima 

Friday Sep 5  

8:00 AM Rosary Church 

8:30 AM Mass +Walt & +Lillian Welle Church 

10:00 AM Mass Oak Crossing 

Saturday Sep 6   

4:00 PM Confession Church 

5:00 PM  Mass +Carol Snyder Church 

Sunday Sep 7   

8:00 AM KC Pancake Breakfast Parish Center 

9:00 AM Children's Liturgy of the Word (CLOW) Living Room 

9:00 AM Mass +Ken & +Jeane Utecht Church 

10:15 AM Confession Church 

11:00 AM Mass ~For the People Church 

         BAPTISM:  If you plan to present your child for Baptism, contact Kathy Olson at: kaolson@holyrosarycc.org or 218-847-1393.  
         RECONCILIATION:  Saturdays 4:00-4:45pm, Sundays at 10:15am 
         MARRIAGE: Those wishing to celebrate the sacrament of Marriage are asked to contact Fr. Nate at least six months                                                                                            

         prior to the intended date of the celebration.  

       

Project Rachel - Confidential Care  
for Post-Abortive Women and Men  

If you or someone you know is in need  
of healing, hope and reconciliation after  
abortion, the Diocese of Crookston’s  
Project Rachel Ministry can help.  
The number to call is 218-470-0112. 


